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The 2025 legislative session kicked into action 

on January 14th with uncertainty and a power 

sharing agreement pause.  The House GOP 

leadership had plans to capture control of the 

House (including Speaker and Committee 

Chairs) while DFL leadership carried through 

with their threat not to show up for day one of 

the session if the power sharing agreement 

wasn’t honored.  Other activities include MN 

Supreme Court Rulings, Special Elections and 

the release of the Governor’s Budget 

Recommendations that did not include any 

recommendations or cuts for aging services.

Your Comments are Needed - The 
Administration for Community Living (ACL) 
provides the MN Board on Aging (MBA) over 
$20 million in federal Older Americans Act 
funding each year. For the first time since 
1988, the OAA regulations have been updated, 
and ACL requires all states to come into 
compliance by October 1, 2025. In response to 
the OAA Final Rule, MBA and Area Agency on 
Aging (AAA) staff met several times throughout 
2024 to review over 50 drafts of the policies 
recently published online. 

The MBA has proposed policies and 
procedures to come into compliance with 
federal regulations. Some policies are 
integrated in federal and state statutes and 
cannot be changed. Some policies are 
additional requirements that the MBA has 

developed or an interpretation of a federal 
regulation where the MBA may have 
discretion. 

The public review and comment period is now 
open. The MBA is requesting the public review 
and comment on policies and procedures 
between Monday, Jan. 6, 2025 – Feb. 7, 2025, 
before submitting to the ACL for approval. For 
additional information on the final rule, visit 
the State Plan on Aging Policies and 
Procedures webpage (www.mn.gov/board-on-
aging/state-plan-on-aging/policies.jsp)

The proposed policies include updates that 
SEMAAA will be required to enforce through 
Title III funding awards. Some of the key areas 
reflected in the policies focus on increased 
administrative efforts related to client 
eligibility, changes to contract/award 
structure, and increased reporting/compliance 
requirements.

Please join us and submit your comments 
through the Online Webform via the website 
listed above under the “Process to submit 
comments” section to provide comments on 
any of the policies and procedures.

SEMAAA staff and Board members are looking 
forward to new collaborations in 2025 to 
support older adults and their caregivers 
navigate needed services to keep them living 
well in their communities.

Laurie Brownell, 
SEMAAA Executive Director

The 2025 legislative session kicked into action 

https://mn.gov/board-on-aging/state-plan-on-aging/policies.jsp
https://mn.gov/board-on-aging/state-plan-on-aging/policies.jsp
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